

SAN DIEGO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

3375 Camino del Rio South San Diego, California 92108-3883 619-388-6500 Office of the Chancellor Room 300

CITY COLLEGE - MESA COLLEGE - MIRAMAR COLLEGE - CONTINUING EDUCATION

DISTRICT GOVERNANCE COUNCIL MINUTES April 6, 2011

Present: Allen, Armstrong, Avila, Beebe, Burgess, Dittbenner, Fierro, Figueroa, Greenberg, Hinkes,

Hsieh, Lareau (for Umstot), Lee, Matthew, Neault, Payne, Rico Bravo, C. Rogers (for

Davis), M. Rogers, Watkins and Chairperson Chancellor Carroll

Absent: Davis, Umstot

Guests: Fritsch, Hedgecoth, Lee, Mahler, Mills, Sampaga, Toto

1. <u>APPROVAL OF MINUTES</u>

The minutes of March 16, 2011, were approved.

2. REVIEW OF BOARD AGENDA FOR APRIL 14, 2011

The agenda for the April 14, 2011, Board Meeting was opened for review by Chancellor Carroll. Each item was discussed and satisfied.

3. **BUDGET UPDATE**

Chancellor Carroll explained that the state's 2011-2012 budget would impact the District at a 5.2% reduction. Based on the proposed budget, the District's 42,047 funded and approximately 3,000 unfunded FTES for 2010-11 will be reduced by about 5,430 FTES. This reduction will result in almost 1,500 classes being cut, impacting nearly 25,000 students with the number turned away for fall reaching as high as 35,000 students.

In light of these unprecedented reductions to academic and workforce training course offerings, the colleges and CE are looking at ways to reduce summer class offerings to minimum levels while honoring specific commitments to students in specialized vocational and allied health programs as well as pending summer graduates. Because of the decreased number of classes offered, a manual registration process will be used for summer.

4. <u>LEGISLATIVE UPDATE</u>

Chancellor Carroll highlighted several bills regarding community colleges being considered by legislators in the areas of concurrent enrollment, CSU transfers, finance, including mandated cost issues, governance, and student success. In order to receive further consideration, these bills must be reviewed before the policy committee deadline of May 6, 2011.

Adjourned 3:15 p.m.

Martha Strong

Chancellor's Office & Board of Trustees